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1
Introduction

Over the past number of years the question of trying to improve the WRC/CPM process has been studied and a correspondence group of the RAG was set up in 2000. In its reports (Documents RAG2001-1/18 and RAG2002-1/11) to the RAG a number of options were identified, but after much discussion it was decided in principle to keep the status quo. The PP-02 decided to put some tight financial constraints on all Sectors of ITU, thus it would seem appropriate to revisit some of the ideas that were not acceptable in the past. One of the concerns expressed was at some time before the WRC it is necessary to have a forum so that all administrations can be informed of the work of ITU-R on the various agenda items. Another concern was that there should be adequate time so that the groups studying the various agenda times have the maximum time available to complete their studies.

2
Possible scenario for WRC process

Without repeating all of the various ideas and the pros and cons, a possible scenario that should result in considerable savings in ITU-R would be as follows:

•
immediately after the WRC, the CVC (or perhaps some other existing forum) would meet and divide the draft agenda of the next WRC into a smaller number of items (similar to the present CPM chapters). It would identify a single TG/WP or new joint group to have total responsibility for undertaking the necessary work on each of the groups of agenda items. The CVC would also identify the person (rapporteur) responsible for putting all of the material into a single document (normally the chairman of the TG). This rapporteur may ask others to assist him. There would no identification of secondary TGs having an interest in the agenda time and thus no liaison statements;

•
if the Council adopts an agenda which is different from the WRC draft agenda, the CVC (or other forum) would then, if necessary, adjust the assignment of agenda items to the TGs;

•
these TGs would study the various aspects of the group of agenda items (technical, procedural and regulatory);

•
about six months before the WRC the rapporteur would have his/her report posted on the WWW, as well as distributed to all administrations and Sector Members;

•
during the next month or so ITU would arrange (in association with the regional organizations) information meetings in the regions so that all administrations in that region can be informed of the results of these studies. These information sessions would be conducted by ITU with the rapporteurs and a limited number of other invited participants from other regions to assist in understanding the issues;

•
the TGs may continue their studies until about two months before the WRC, and any additional information would be covered by an addendum to the initial report;

•
the initial report plus any addendum would be distributed as conference documents;

•
as some administrations have indicated that they have problems attending normal ITU-R WP/TG, each of the TG/WP could be identified as a WRC-TG-x.

3
Financial consequences

•
The impact of the above scenario on the ITU financial situation would be significant in that CPM-1, CPM-2 and the SC would no longer be necessary.
•
The impact on the administrations/Sector Members would also be significant in that the number of meetings dealing with a particular agenda item or a group of similar agenda items would be limited.
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